Meramec Regional Planning Commission
Minutes

February 15, 2018
Call to Order

Chairman Ray Schwartze called the February 15, 2018, meeting of the Meramec Regional Planning Commission to order at 7:33 p.m. 

Welcome and Special Presentation
Chairman Schwartze welcomed everyone to the meeting and Bonnie Prigge introduced MRPC employees Anne Freand and Ryan Dunwoody who would be providing a presentation on GIS Services through MRPC.
Consent Agenda

The following consent agenda items are presented for approval:

a.
Minutes – Jan. 18, 2018
b.
Local Review


None


    c. Statewide Grant Applications

None


The Office of Administration issues the Missouri Federal Assistance Clearinghouse 

grant reviews weekly. In the future, staff will share reports in between meeting with board members. If you have questions about grants listed, you can call MRPC staff or the Office of Administration as listed on the reports.


e.   Contracts 

· Dent County Fire Protection District
Permission is requested for MRPC’s chairman and/or executive director to enter into a contract to provide technical assistance for grant administration for a CDBG grant for the fire station renovations and to sign all documents associated with this contract.
· City of Bourbon
Permission is requested for MRPC’s chairman and/or executive director to enter into a contract to provide technical assistance for grant administration for a CDBG grant for Main Street reconstruction and to sign all documents associated with this contract.
· Pulaski County Sheltered Workshop
Permission is requested for MRPC’s chairman and/or executive director to enter into a contract to provide technical assistance for grant administration for a CDBG grant for workshop renovations and to sign all documents associated with this contract.
· Riverways Federal Credit Union, Rolla, MO
Permission is requested for MRPC’s chairman and/or executive director to enter into a technical assistance contract to prepare an SBA 7(a) loan package for a small business in Salem, Dent County, Missouri and to sign all documents associated with this contract.
Don Brackhahn made a motion to approve the consent agenda; Dave Dudenhoeffer seconded the motion. The motion carried.

Presentation: GIS Services through MRPC. MRPC staff Anne Freand and Ryan Dunwoody
Ms. Freand and Mr. Dunwoody provided an overview of GIS and shared information on past projects and how local governments could use GIS.

Projects highlighted included:

· Steelville – Using CDBG funds, MRPC assisted the city in digitizing its maps including zoning maps and updating its utility (water and sewer) maps. 

· Public Transit Plan – Created census data maps and maps showing conditions of sidewalks.

· Naturally Meramec – For economic development, a map was created showing all businesses that were located less than one mile from Route 66.

· MoDOT maps – GIS can create maps that will spatially show were accident and/or crime scenes are located.

· Hazard Mitigation Plans – Maps can be created to show water resources, watersheds and the location of sinkholes and springs in an area.

· Flood mapping – Although MRPC does not do flood designations, maps can be created that will give aerial views of flooded areas as well as showing roads in the area.

· Other maps types of maps that can be created with GIS include ward/district maps and ADA transition maps.

· Using zip code information from credit card purchases, merchants can use GIS mapping to assist with their marketing efforts by pinpointing areas where customers are coming from or buying from.
MRPC offers GIS services to cities and counties as well as private businesses for a fee.

Chairman Schwartze thanked Ms. Freand and Mr. Dunwoody for their informative presentation.

External Relations Committee: Darrell Skiles, chairman
Vice Chairman Don Brackhahn reported on External Relations Committee activities as follows:
Vice Chairman Brackhahn reported that there is still a vacancy for an at-large small business representative on the board and asked members for their help in filling that vacancy. 
Staff and participating committee members shared information on their trip to the state capitol. 

Staff reported on the upcoming NADO conference and trip to Washington D.C., March 19-21 and provided a draft of the Federal Priorities report.
Committee members performed their annual review of MRB bylaws and determined there were no changes or updates needed at this time.

Staff shared the planning schedule for the 2018 annual dinner and chose Oct. 25, 2018, as the date for the dinner. Members were also asked to begin their search for a location to host the dinner.

A report was provided by staff on state and/or federal legislative issues that occurred since the last board meeting.

Operations Committee: Marvin Wright, chairman

Chairman Marvin Wright reported on Operations Committee activities as follows:
The committee reviewed the MRPC/MRB and MRPC/MRDC-RLF and IRP program financial statements for the period ending Jan. 31, 2018. 
Chairman Wright made a motion to approve all financial statements for the period ending Jan. 31, 2018. Randy Verkamp seconded; the motion carried.

Committee members received a brief overview of the Conflict of Interest policy. A copy of the annual statement will be presented to each board or committee member for signature.

Staff and committee members continued the discussion on options for an alternative membership dues structure. The operations committee recommended that Chairman Schwartze support a committee to study membership dues. Each county will be represented on the committee. Approximately 10-12 members are needed. Ms. Prigge will work with the chairman to form the committee.

Bonnie Prigge briefly addressed Title VI which addresses the process on how discrimination complaints will be handled. Ms. Prigge indicated that there have been no changes to the federal template and T.R. Dudley made a motion for approval. Steve Vogt seconded; the motion carried.


Planning Committee: T.R. Dudley, chairman
Chairman T.R. Dudley reported on planning activities as follows:

Chairman Dudley stated that the committee reviewed the Jan. 19, 2018 CEDS meeting and staff provided an overview of the Entrepreneurial Assessment and Strategy that was completed for the region. A copy of the report is available on-line.
The committee also received an overview of the new incentive program through Missouri’s Department of Economic Development (DED). They have created Opportunity Zones, low-income census tracks, with the goal being to drive needed capital into distressed communities. Anyone who is interested in creating an Opportunity Zone in their community was encouraged to contact Sally Hemenway at DED during the application process. Deadline is March 1.
Housing Advisory Board: Darrell Skiles, chairman
No report was given.
Transportation Advisory Committee: John Casey, chairman
Chairman John Casey reported on transportation activities as follows:
Chairman Casey indicated that the committee received a STIP project update from Steven Englebrecht and an update on the MODOT cost share program from Preston Kramer.

Anne Freand, MRPC, updated the committee on the Public Transit Human Services Transportation Coordination Plan. The plan helps with grant writing and accessibility to federal funding.

Bonnie Prigge, MRPC, shared information on the state planning partners meeting held Feb. 8, and on the Title VI policy. Ms. Prigge shared that MRPC is updating its Title VI policy and there are no changes since 2015. 

Title VI is a part of the Civil Rights Act of 1968 whereby no person, on the grounds of race, color or national origin, be excluded from participation in or be denied benefits or be discriminated against under any program or activity receiving federal financial assistance. Title VI plans provide a process for handling complaints.
Ms. Prigge informed the board that TAC is recommending approval of the Public Transit Human Services Transportation Coordination Plan update and asked the MRPC for its formal approval of the plan. A Committee has been working on the plan for about nine months and has reviewed a draft of the updated plan. Ms. Freand went over the highlights of the plan with the TAC, which voted to recommend to MRPC that it formally adopt the plan. A draft of the plan has been on MRPC’s website and the approved version will be located there when finished.
T.R. Dudley made a motion to approve the plan based on the TAC recommendation; Dave Dudenhoeffer seconded. The motion carried.

Ms. Prigge also informed the board that she had received a request for a letter of support to work with MoDOT to designate Route 66 as a bicycle route. This would involve mapping and signage. The cities of Cuba, Waynesville and St. Robert have provided letters of support and the city of St. James has indicated that they would likely be supportive. Mayor Paul Smith of Doolittle has voiced concerns regarding possible traffic issues since Route 66 is the main thoroughfare in Doolittle. Doolittle city council will hold discussions on the proposed designation at its meeting in a couple of weeks. Ms. Prigge indicated that the TAC voted to provide a letter of support and asked the board for its formal approval.

T.R. Dudley made a motion to approve providing a letter of support based on the TAC recommendation; Larry Miskel seconded. The motion carried.
Environmental: 
The board was provided with a handout covering environmental updates as well as updates on Meramec Regional Emergency Planning and Homeland Security Oversight Committee activities. 
Meramec Regional Emergency Planning Committee: Kraig Bone, at-large representative for emergency management. Information was included on the Environmental report, which was handed out and is attached. 
Business Loans: 
Linda Loughridge, MRPC, reported the Meramec Regional Development Corporation’s Feb. 21, 2018, has been rescheduled for Feb. 28 at noon. She informed the board that staff closed on one RLF loan the first part of February and will close on a second RLF by the end of February/first of March. There are three current SBA loans scheduled for closing by the end of the fiscal year and nine new referral projects are in the works. Anyone interested in loans should contact Maria Bancroft. 
Workforce Development: T.R. Dudley
T.T. Dudley reported on workforce development activities as follows.
State Tech College gave a presentation at the last workforce board meeting on the training they have been providing in prisons. Programs like this provided inmates with a skill set for when they are released. Mr. Dudley stated that the college has a new mobile trailer and could bring it around to display its training capabilities. 

He also indicated that the workforce board is looking to offer more training and apprenticeships. Mr. Dudley stated that this would be an ideal opportunity for MRPC to partner with the workforce development board.

Ms. Prigge added that Alan Galindo, Central Workforce Development Board, has been working to schedule NEXUS meetings at several locations throughout the area. The NEXUS Committee Collaborative is a new CWDB effort that is working to bring various business entities together. Many of these meetings will be held at MRPC.
Mr. Dudley noted that many job openings are going unfilled due to the lack of skilled applicants. He added that many trucking companies are creating their own mini-training schools in order to fill their open positions.
Meramec Community Enhancement Corporation: Marvin Wright
No meeting was held.
Meramec Region Community Foundation: 
Bonnie Prigge reported that MRCF met last week and evaluated the grant applications that had been received. There were 21 or 22 applicants applying for six grants of $250 each.  Receiving grants were:
· Ya Ya’s of Belle

· Owensville Artwork on Main

· Caledonia Community Foundation

· Dent County Community Foundation – GRO Salem Project
· University Extension – Crawford County

· CASA of South Central Missouri

Ms. Prigge noted that the school of Chamois applied for funding for its bicycle safety training program and after speaking with MoDOT, funds may be available through the Coalition for Roadway Safety program to fulfill their request.


Chairman Report: 
Chairman Ray Schwartze reported that they had a good day at the capitol and had good participation.
He also added that he thinks it’s great that the technical college is here, stating that you can get a certificate at Linn without going through college. Chairman Schwartze indicated that he read that there 40,000 skilled welders are needed throughout the United States. He also informed the board that Quaker is looking to fill about 100 positions at their facility.

Chairman Schwartze concluded his report by stating that he is looking forward to the Washington D.C. visit.
Director Report: 
Bonnie Prigge updated the board on the following legislative activities:

· The governor has zeroed out state aid to regional planning commissions. It is on the radar for Senator Brown and Senator Alferman.
· President Trump has also zeroed out EDA and DRA funds.

· The federal infrastructure bill has been released.

Ms. Prigge informed the board that the next Meramec Mornings meeting would be held in Dent County, and a flyer was provided.

She indicated that Linda Loughridge has been conducting first interviews for the open fiscal position and added that MRPC would be hiring a grant writer within the next month. She indicated that the grant writer may create a deficit in the budget, but there is too much grant writing to be done for existing staff.
Ms. Prigge reported that she has been working with Waynesville and Pulaski County on SEMA projects and trying to assist them recoup some funds.

She also noted that MRPC’s mini-grant programs for Coalition for Roadway Safety, docudramas and project graduation are now open, and applications can be found on the website.

Caitlin Jones presented a brief overview of the new MRPC website and the overall reaction was favorable. She also asked those using Facebook to like, comment and/or share MRPC posts which will help in getting MRPC ranked higher in news feeds.
Adjourn
With there being no other business, Chairman Schwartze adjourned the meeting at 8:31 p.m..
_____________________________________

________________________________
Ray Schwartze, chairman
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